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Emblem of a Blessed Life 
Translation of a lecture Shri Maharaj Ji gave on 16 May 2010. 

 

The wise people always wish to attain blessings of God 

to make their life most successful. They dedicate 

themselves at the lotus feet of God and Guru for the 

accomplishment of this purpose.  

The Human Beings possess three things that can be 

dedicated towards the service of God and Guru: body, 

mind, and wealth.  

 

Yet all our scriptures give the maximum importance to 

the allegiance of mind and then to the body and wealth. 

Total sacrifice of all these three is essential for complete 

surrender. However if, despite your willingness, you are 

unable to donate money, you will not be punished.  

But if you are waiting to get more than sufficient money for your household needs, then even millions of 

dollars will be insufficient. 

 

Our scriptures advise us, spending money on multiple dresses, shoes, matching purses and outing etc. is 

sheer madness. One should spend money wisely only for basic necessities and donate the rest. It is 

injudicious to waste money on showing off material prosperity to compete with others, while on the other 

hand pretending dearth for the spiritual sublime causes. As per the law of God, you will never be excused 

for this negligence. If truth be told, others do not admire your fancy clothes and other expensive things, 

rather they get jealous and criticize, behind your back. But their flowery words of admiration deceive you 

and coddle you. Our material mind always inspires us “to be called good” versus “being good”. The desire, 

to be “called good” (or the false pride) is so strong that we cannot tolerate even a scolding of our Guru. 

Although we do not utter any word out of respect, yet we feel He could have scolded us in private rather 

than in public. But, when we examine ourselves our intellect denies accepting being haughty. How can the 

intellect give a verdict against itself?  

 
Unnecessary expenditure on shoes, clothing, jewelry etc. spoils the mind and runs the risk of going into 
depression if you are not able to buy new dresses due to tight financial conditions. We are so naive that we 
waste our time and money on maintaining our position in society but do not care about being banished 
into lower forms of life like insects and worms!  
 
Shri Maharaj Ji added a joke here. ‘Once I was going somewhere. My car stopped at the red light. As I 
looked out of the window, I saw a seventy-year-old lady, sitting in the car in the next lane, take out her 
makeup kit and start applying lipstick and powder. I could not control my laughter.  

Millions of obeisance’s to my Guru Jagadguru Shri Kripalu Ji Maharaj. 
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A seventy-year-old is so concerned about looking good! Think! 
how much you spend on your body and decorating your house 
and car etc.; yet you make excuses to come to satsang, just so 
you do not have to spend money on gas and on aarti. 
 
Our ego is so high that even if a saint casts his graceful glance 
on a young girl, she, instead of being grateful, calls him a rogue.  
 
Once it so happened that a girl was standing on the side of the 
road. A demi-god from the celestial abodes passed by and 
asked, “Would you like me to turn you into a beautiful 
maiden?” The girl slapped the demi-god saying, “Do you think 
that I am ugly?” The demi-god was taken aback. He could not 
imagine that an ordinary looking girl on earth would consider 
herself no less than a celestial nymph! 
 
The scriptures assert that there are four things that have been 
considered the cause of one’s destruction: youthfulness, 
money, power, ignorance. Just one of these is sufficient to ruin 
you completely then imagine how much harm having all of 
these can bring! 
 
Once, a beggar donated One rupee and 75 paisa to Shri Madan 
Mohan Malviya towards the construction of Banaras Hindu 
University. Shri Malviya was overwhelmed with this donation 
and considered it as the biggest donation. Since the beggar 
donated his entire income of the day, and slept without food 
that night. 
 
Everybody has money. How much, varies from person to 
person. One must surrender the mind to God. And according to 
one’s ability one should donate as well. One may live far away, 
or have a family to support and hence cannot perform physical 
service. Those hindrances may exist in serving with body and 
wealth, but there is no excuse for not serving with the mind 
.Everyone must serve God and Guru with the mind. 
 
If a saint hugs a foreigner who has come after a long time, 
others start thinking, O when I came from Mumbai, he did not 
give me a hug. Guru Ji embraced him just because he lives 
abroad. Instead of admiring your fortune that a saint, who is 
always engrossed in divine pastimes of God, looked at me! He 
gave me a smile. He is not supposed to look at the sinner like 
me. Still He is doing so many favors just to deliver me. Instead 
you apply your insignificant material intellect even in the 
unintelligible actions of a saint! 
 
Ramakrishna Parmahans once took a lump of mud in one hand 
and put a gold coin in the other hand and said taaka maati, 
taaka maati. So others asked him, “what are you doing?” He 
replied, I am training my mind to think that there is no 
difference between mud and gold.  
 
Swami Ram Tirth was a saint.  He was very fond of apples. Once 
he kept an apple in front of him and resolved not to eat it. The 
apple became rotten. Still he did not eat it to control his desire 
for worldly things. 

 
The saints freely distribute divine knowledge to us. Donating 
the entire wealth of the entire world cannot absolve one from 
the debt of a saint, who gives us divine knowledge. 
 
There was a servant Palu Ram, in the house of a wealthy person 
Karori Mal. Palu Ram forged all the property in own name and 
made Karori Mal his servant. Our mind is like Palu for us. 
 
So here the saint is saying that person is blessed who dedicates 
his body, mind and wealth in the service of God and Guru. 
 
If one thinks so and works towards it then it will happen. 

Listen to what I said, now do whatever you like. 

 

Prem Mandir Inauguration – a Recap 

 
Shri Kripalu Ji Maharaj is the fifth Divine personality who 
further glorifies the illustrious history of India. In 1957, at the 
young age of 34, Shri Maharaj Ji was honored by Kashi Vidwat 
Parishat (the epic body of Sanskrit scholars) with the title of 
“Jagadguruttam”. 
 
In addition to His incessant efforts towards the spiritual 
upliftment of mankind, Shri Maharaj Ji has established 
Jagadguru Kripalu Parishat (JKP), a world renowned 
organization that is working unceasingly towards meeting the 
social, medical and educational needs of the poor and 
neglected sections of Indian society. The benefits of the 
schools, medical centers, hospitals and health camps etc. are 
available to all regardless of religious orientations, sect, caste, 
or creed. 
 
Shri Maharaj Ji is uniquely proficient in reconciling the 
seemingly contradictory views of all previous Jagadgurus, 
ancient Hindu scriptures and the various schools of philosophy. 
Hence, along with spiritual progress, He also considers health 
and education equally important. On one hand, JKP has 
established centers that teach about selfless devotion towards  
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Radha-Krishna and facilitate the practice of devotion through 
philosophical discourses, chanting sessions etc. and on the 
other hand, JKP has built and continues to build hospitals in 
poor areas where there are absolutely no medical facilities. 
These hospitals are equipped with state of art medical facilities 
and provide medical services and medicines to the masses free 
of cost. 
 

 
Because the great saint Tulsidas ji has said: 

तन बिनु भजन वेद नह ीं िरना 
Realization of God is not possible without maintenance of sound body. 

 
For holistic improvement, education is also mandatory. In India, 
there are adequate education opportunities for both boys and 
girls in cities and towns. But in the villages, there are hardly any 
opportunities for women’s education. Hence, JKP has 
established girl’s institutes in villages, where elementary to 
university education is imparted free of cost. 
 
The founder of JKP, the fifth original Jagadguru and the greatest 
saint and philosopher of modern times, Shri Kripalu Ji Maharaj 
has established an exquisite temple named “Prem Mandir” in 
the Holy land of Vrindaban. This land is the favorite playground 
of Shri Krishna, the son of Nand, who is the personified form of 
Supreme Bliss and Shri Radha Rani, the daughter of Shri 
Vrishbhanu, who is the chief deity of Mahaaraas. 
 

 
The foundation stone of “Prem Mandir” was laid by Shri 
Maharaj Ji on 14th Jan 2001 and the temple was inaugurated by 
Shri Maharaj Ji in a three day ceremony from 15th to 17th 
February 2012. Devotees started decorating the temple with 
colorful lighted strings, beautiful curtains, real and silk flowers, 
and rangoli (colorful patterns on the floor), 15 days ahead of 
the inauguration ceremony. On the day of the inauguration, the 
temple looked like a newly wedded bride. 
 
The garden in the premises was artistically laid out with 
fragrant flowers and creepers. It was further decorated with 
images of Maharaas, peacock idols and capitals. The main 
external attraction of the temple was Shri Radha Krishna Idols 
swinging continuously on a spectacular electric swing. But the 
most attractive part of the Prem Mandir premises was the 
fountain with laser lights. After an attractive laser show, the 
water formed a screen and the image of Shri Maharaj Ji 
performing sankeertan with His devotees was displayed on it. 
Everyone was amazed to see this state-of-art invention. 
 

 
 The main temple is constructed with Italian white marble. Its 
architecture is based on the patterns revealed by the celestial 
architect Vishwakarma in his book “Shilp Ratnakar”. And the 
name of this architecture is “Naagraadi”. In brief, this temple’s 
architecture is based on Vedic methodology and it was 
inaugurated with full Vedic rites. The estimated life of this 
temple is thousands of years. 
 
The moment you enter the temple shrine, you get to bathe in 
the glimmer of the temple. Shri Krishna’s 80 leelas, depicted in 
Srimad Bhagavat Puran, are sequentially carved, in panoramas, 
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on externals walls of both floors. This is the first temple in the 
world, where all pastimes of Shri Krishna mentioned in the 
Shrimad Bhagavat are creatively enameled on the walls. One 
can learn from or be reminded of all the stories while seeing 
these vivid illustrations. 
 
On the south wall, in the middle is an idol of Shukdev 
Paramhans preaching Bhagavat. On the north facing walls are 
scenes of Shri Maharaj ji chanting with His devotees. And in the 
middle of the wall, there is a robotic-idol of Shri Maharaj ji, 
writing the meaning of Bhagavat in His numerous compositions. 
Several compositions of Shri Maharaj ji are engraved on the 
walls all over the temple. Shri Maharaj ji has composed 13 
couplets called “Kripalu Trayodashi”, which is the essence of 
the entire Indian Philosophy. These couplets are engraved on 
the left side of the main shrine on the ground floor. On the 
right side is the composition called “Braj Ras Trayodashi”. This 
describes the grandeur of pure love depicting how the Supreme 
God becomes a slave to those devotees who love Him alone 
selflessly. 
 
On the first floor of the temple is the idol of the Lord of Saket 
Lok, Shri Ram with Mother Sita. One cannot take one’s eyes off 
the Divine couple. On this floor on the south facing walls, 
scenes from the life history of all-attractive Shri Chaitanya 
Mahaprabhu are engraved. On north facing wall, images of all 
four prior Jagadgurus are engraved and brought to life using 
befitting colors. 

 
15th Feb 2012 was the first day of celebrations for inauguration 
of this temple. The celebrations started with “Kalash Yatra”. 
Thousands of devotees standing in long queues, carrying 
intricately decorated gold or brass pitchers on their head was 
enchanting. Interweaved between the devotees were various 
troops of performers. The various groups of performers dressed 
in vibrant clothes were playing different musical instruments 
including conch, cymbals, drums etc. They were also 
accompanied by a musical band party and acrobats displaying 
their talents. Shri Maharaj Ji led the procession, followed by His 
family members. They were followed by His preachers, 
followed by male and female devotees. All were drenched in 
the love of Shri Radha Krishna. 
 

In this manner, when the procession of about 10,000 devotees 
entered the premises of Shri Prem Mandir, about 40-50 
thousand spectators were sitting in a huge circle in the gardens 
to watch the spectacle. The sight of an event led by Supremely 
gracious Shri Maharaj Ji, in the land of Braj with thousands of 
fluttering yellow garments and love-filled eyes together 
produced a Divine atmosphere. Everyone present had just one 
thing to say, “seems like some Divine abode has descended on 
earth and we are drowning in the ecstasy of being present in 
that divine abode.” 
 

 
From morning 10 AM, Vedic rituals started and entire 
Vrindavan resounded with the chanting of Vedic Mantras. For 
hosting events, chanting, singing devotional songs and arti, an 
awe-inspiring and gigantic tent was erected by master tent-
makers from Jaipur. It seemed like it was made of marble and 
could accommodate more than 10,000 people. Adding to the 
beauty of the tent was the decoration done with fresh flowers 
and breath-taking images of Shri Radha Krishna. Approximately 
10,000 people were singing devotional songs in this tent from 5 
AM to 9 PM every day. 
 
In the evening, the world famous ‘Raas Leela’ performers from 
Vrindavan put up a stage show of the pastimes of Shri Krishna. 
The stage in the satsang hall was decorated accordingly. By 
7:00 PM Shri Maharaj Ji came to the hall. Shri Ramswaroop 
Sharma, the director of the Raas leela gave a warm welcome to 
Shri Maharaj Ji. Shri Maharaj Ji too welcomed him with a flower 
garland. Then swaying in a very jolly mood, Shri Maharaj Ji 
performed Aarti of Shri Radha-Krishna actors. The troop 
performed an enchanting “peacock dance” and leela of 
“engagement ceremony of Shri Radha-Krishna”. 
 
The next day, “Kalash Yatra” was organized again. Shri Maharaj 
Ji along with His family members washed the inside sanctuary, 
where the idols are situated, with the waters of five holy rivers 
and all the oceans. Devotees washed inside and outside the 
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temple. It was an amazing scene. After the ceremonial washing 
of the temple entire Vrindaban resounded with the sounds of 
thousands of devotees saying “swaha, swaha” .  
 
17th February was the last and most exciting day of all. From 10 
AM on, Shri Maharaj Ji participated in the ongoing yagya and 
accomplished the necessary rites. This was followed by Shri 
Maharaj Ji leading Mahamantra chanting. Then Shri Maharaj Ji 
proceeded towards the temple stairs and cut the ribbon to 
release a bunch of helium balloons, which had a silver placard 
at the bottom saying “Prem Mandir” and thrice raised the 
slogan of “Ladli Lal Ki Jai” (All glories to the divine couple Shri 
Radha Krishn). Then devotees release ten thousand helium 
balloons of various colors in the air. The sight of the entire sky 
filled with balloons was magnificent, as if a huge rainbow had 
decorating the sky in the honor of Prem Mandir inauguration. 
 
After that, Shri Maharaj Ji entered the main temple. In the 
middle of the floor, a giant colorful round shaped rangoli was 
designed and in the center of that rangoli was a lamp stand 
with five oil lamps. Shri Maharaj Ji lit the lamps amidst chanting 
of Vedic Hymns. With joyous acclamations of Shri Radha 
Krishna, yet again a wave of joy and love gripped the devotees. 
Then Shri Maharaj Ji with His family opened the doors of the 
inner sanctuary of Shri Sita-Ram and Shri Radha-Krishna. Shri 
Maharaj Ji, His family members and hundreds of devotees 
performed Aarti of the deities for the first time, with exclusively 
decorated Aarti plates. Yet again acclamation of Shri Radha-
Krishna filled the air. After coming out of the temple, the 
closing ceremony of the yagya was performed. Tilak (mark) of 
Yagya bhasm (ash) was applied to the forehead and sacred 
thread (kalava) was tied to the wrists of devotees. The 
inauguration ceremony came to an end with 50,000 devotees 
singing Radhey Radhey and dancing in ecstasy. The various 
performers played different tunes on their respective 
instruments, thereby adding to the celebrations. 
 
Thus, the inauguration ceremony of Prem Mandir concluded 
amidst joy, ecstasy, merriment, jubilation, love filled 
atmosphere and commemoration. In a large tent, 
arrangements for food and snacks were made. On all three 
days, there was scrumptious food and about 50,000 devotees 
had their meals. Every occasion and every event of the 
ceremony was unforgettable. 
 

 
This temple is a symbol of that Divine Love which controls the 
Supreme Lord Shri Radha-Krishna. For ages to come in future, 
this temple will be an incredible source of inspiration for the 
devotees and saints to tread on the path of divine love. 
 
The architecture, artistic quality, sweet sentiments, every spec 
reflecting love of Shri Radha Krishna will proclaim the 
indestructible glory of Jagadguru Shri Kripalu Ji Maharaj for 
eons. This temple does not glorify Vrindaban alone; instead, it 
glorifies the entire world. 
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Sunahu Sadhak Pyare – 10 

Narad puran, panch dashi, brahmbindu upnishat 

 
The mind is the cause of bondage and liberation from Maya. If 
you don’t engage your mind while worshipping God, then your 
mind will remember someone or something else in this world. 
And whatever the mind meditates upon is the object of it’s 
worship. And you get the fruits of your devotion accordingly. 
For example, if you can chant “Radhey Radhey” assuming that 
is the name of your mother, wife, or daughter, you will get the 
fruit of worshipping your mother, wife, or daughter. You will 
not get the fruit of remembering Shri Radha Rani. You will get 
the fruit of whomever you remember. So when taking God’s 
name, mentally think of that personality. Mark My words. 
These words will continue to guide you till the time you realize 
God. 
 

That is why all forms of devotion, other than remembering God 
are like multiplying with zero. 
 

 
There are two primary forms of devotion. One is with 
remembrance and the other is without remembrance of God. 
You hear Bhagawat Geeta with your ears, you visit places of 
pilgrimage, and you perform Aarti with your hands. All these 
are useless without remembrance. God notices only the extent 
of involvement of the mind while you were doing all this. That 
is devotion. It is true that something is better than nothing. If 
somebody sings material songs while someone else chants the 
name of Shri Radha Rani, the second person will have some 
devotional feelings. However, without “Roopdhyan” you are 
not practicing devotion. 
 

Remembrance is the life of devotion. When life leaves the 
body, the body becomes dead. Likewise, focusing on the divine 
form of God is essential in devotion. Devotion starts from an 
image (chosen by you) of God. Even in this world, we think 
about a person before calling out his name. Sometimes the 
image of the person is in our mind but it takes time to call out 
his name. Then how can we call God without remembering His 
image? 
 

“You must chant with the feeling that the one for whom you 
are chanting is present in the name.” So even if you perform 
several different types of devotion, remembering the Divine 
form of God is primary amongst them. You don’t have to take 
the name of Ram and Shyam even once. If someone is deaf, 
how will he listen to devotional music; if someone is dumb, 
how will he chant Radhe Radhe? These people will go on strike 
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saying they should get God’s realization without any effort, for 
they cannot perform this form of devotion. So God says, I don’t 
want devotion of your ears or your tongue. I want devotion of 
your mind. And there is no one without a mind. Even trees, 
birds, animals, insects all have a mind. God says just remember 
Me, even if you don’t utter My name. Chanting is just a way to 
facilitate attaching your mind to God. When you sing the 
names, pastimes, and attributes of God, your mind is attached 
to God. 
 
Attaching your mind to God is the ultimate objective. The five 
senses are helpers to the mind. Imagine if there is a massive 
accident on the street, while you are chanting God’s names and 
various musical instruments are being played. You will not be 
able to hear the noise due to the accident and will remain 
unaffected by it. Another reason is that different devotees are 
at different levels of spiritual practice. Some are very advanced; 
others are at an intermediate state, while the others may be 
beginners. When all these devotees sing together then the 
environment around them is charged with the combined 
spiritual strength of all devotees that positively impacts all 
present.  
 
But focusing your mind on the Divine Form of God is 
compulsory. All other practices are in vain. They are not called 
devotion. You may find statements such as “There is no need 
for developing devotional sentiments, just taking God’s name is 
enough.” This is not correct. Before taking God’s name, you 
must bring a mental image of God in front of you. Otherwise, 
you did not really take the name of God. So remember God 
mentally. And along with that you can listen to and chant God’s 
name, as per your preference. 
 

You must remember God somehow, someway, in whichever 

manner is most feasible for you. That is the aim. 

 

The depth of your devotion is the measure of your love for God. 

That love will develop through “roopdhyan”. That is why it is 

being said: 

If you call out to Him wholeheartedly and He appears in front of 

you, then what should you do? Ask for the biggest thing, LOVE, 

because God is under the control of love 

 

and God controls liberation, liberation controls knowledge, 

knowledge controls deeds and deeds control every living entity. 

So Love is the biggest entity. 

God comes under the control of His devotees. 

 
The Almighty Lord Krishna begs for a cup of buttermilk. The 
gopis agree to give Him a small amount of buttermilk on the 
condition that He should first dance in front of them. And He 
has to. But He is God, how can He feel thirsty? That is because 
the maidens of Braj possess the power of Love, which makes 
the Omniscient and Almighty God forgets about His Godly 
powers. Even His most potent power “Yogmaya” is forgotten; 
He becomes a slave of His devotees and gladly obeys the 
instructions of His loving devotees. Hence, a clever devotee 
should only ask for love.  
 
But how can we ask Him for love with our vocal chords? No, 
you have to ask as an infant asks for milk. An infant cannot 
speak or ask for milk. Hence, when he gets hungry, he cries. So, 
if you have a real desire for attaining God’s love, cry for Him. 
Crying shows the intensity of your desire. 
 
I watch you praying for His love every day. But, the words of 
prayer come only through your vocal chords without any 
feeling and intentness of your hearts. Although something is 
better than nothing, instead of asking for material wealth, it is 
better to ask for His love. Develop that intentness. 
 
And remember one more thing - never ask anything for your 
own pleasure. Rather ask for love to serve Him with the 
objective of making Him happy. The desire for self-happiness 
causes us to roam around in the cycle of birth and death in 8.4 
million life forms. 
 

 
These desires have tortured you immensely. It is time now to 
forsake these selfish desires. Also, increase your desire and 
become desperate to serve Him. So do not desire for your own 
happiness. Just consider Shri Krishna’s happiness to be your 
happiness. Ask for His love to be able to perform His selfless 
service and be happy forever. 
Cont … 
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Kidz Corner 
 

 

Bhakta Vatsal - Bhootabhrit 
Long ago, there lived a poor Brahmin. He was always engrossed 
in singing the glories of God and in doing so, often forgot all 
about eating, sleeping, and performing other household duties. 
People in the village used to stop by his cottage to give him 
something to eat, but that was never enough. Often his wife 
and children had to go to bed hungry. His wife was upset by the 
fact that he did not pay any attention to her or the children. 
One day, as he was performing worship to Lord Vishnu and 
chanting His glorious names, his wife barged into his temple 
and started complaining about the children not having a  
proper meal for days. She started cursing him for not 
performing his duty as a father and not earning a living. Hearing 
his wife's complaints, the Brahmin was very distressed. He told 
her to look after the kids while he went to get some food to 
eat. But before leaving the temple, he put a cross on Lord 
Vishnu's face using a piece of charcoal saying, “From today 
onwards you are no longer called Bhootabhrit (provider of 
food). Instead of Vishnu Sahastra Naam (1000 names), I will 
chant only 999 names. 
 

 
In Baikunth, Lord Vishnu was resting on Sheshnaag and 
Goddess Lakshmi was pressing His feet when she suddenly 
started laughing. Seeing her laugh, Lord Vishnu asked, “What is 
the matter Lakshmi, what makes you laugh like that?” Goddess 
Lakshmi could not control her laughter and simply pointed 
towards His face. Bhagwan Vishnu touched His face and saw 
black charcoal marks on His fingers. He immediately 
understood that it was a gift from one of His dear devotees.  

 
He took leave of mother Lakshmi and headed straight to the 

poor Brahmin's house dressed as a trader. He carried lots of 

delicious food and expensive clothing and jewelry with Him. 

When the Brahmin's wife answered the door, He gave her 

everything he was carrying and told her that Her husband had 

sent all the stuff. When the wife inquired about Him, He replied 

saying, “Your husband knows me. Please ask him to remove the 

black mark he had placed on my face this morning.” Saying this, 

the stranger left. But before leaving, he turned their modest 

dwelling into a magnificent palace.  

 

The wife and the kids were delighted with the gifts they had 

received and dressed themselves up in fineries. After a while, 

the Brahmin came back with the small amount of food that he 

got as alms. Seeing a huge mansion, he thought he had lost the 

way and started retracing his steps. Seeing him, his wife came 

running out to greet him. Seeing her in such fine clothes and 

jewelry, he did not recognize her, but she caught his arm, 

dragged him inside the house, and narrated the whole story. 

She said the kind trader who came said that, “You know Him. 

He also requested you to remove the black mark that you put 

on His face this morning.” 

 

The Brahmin, who was always absorbed in the thoughts of Lord 
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Vishnu, took no time to understand that God himself had come 

to satisfy his family's needs. This realization filled him with 

remorse. He ran out of the house shouting, “Oh my dear Lord, 

you gave your darshan to my wife who curses you day and 

night, and I who always sings your glories and praises, did not 

get a chance to behold your divine vision. Lord, please give me 

your darshan. I will myself clean up the mark on your face. You 

are indeed Bhootabhrit. Please let me behold your divine 

vision. I am sorry for accusing you of not being Bhootabhrit.” 

Saying so, he kept running hither and thither, looking for Lord 

Vishnu and soon fell unconscious on the ground. 

In his trance, he heard Lord Vishnu's sweet voice asking him to 

rise. He woke up with a start and saw His beloved Lord Vishnu 

smiling at him. Seeing his dear Lord standing in front of Him, he 

fell at His feet and started begging for forgiveness. Lord Vishnu 

said, “Now that you have beheld my vision, go back home and 

look after your wife and kids.” Having achieved the objective of 

his life, he was contented and did not want to go back to his 

family. He pleaded to Lord Vishnu saying, “My Lord, if I go back, 

Maya will again take control over me and I will forget you. I 

don't want to go back to the world of misery. Please take me 

with you.” Lord Vishnu smiled and said, “Maya controls those 

who are not surrendered to me. Maya cannot touch those who 

attain me. Now that you have attained me, Maya can never 

touch you again. Go chant My names and you will never have 

to work for food ever again”. 

 
Purport: In Geeta Lord Shri Krishn says 

ananyascintayanto mam, ye janah paryupasate,  

tesham nityabhiyuktanam, yoga kshemam vahamyaham 

“I myself take care of those fully surrendered unto Me”.  

God Himself takes care of His fully surrendered devotees. 

Quiz in 2012 Holi Edition 

Adults 
Winners 

Balaka  - 15 
Lisa - 12 
Utpal - 11 
Answers 
Nadweep , Sachi ma , Nimai , Srivas , Nitai, Ishwarpuri , Jagai , 

Madhai , Jagannath, Naroji ,  Sanatan, Roop, Jeeva,  Vrindaban, 

Sanatan, Gopal, Damodar,  Gaur 

 
Children 
Winners 
Shruti Vasudeva, 8 yrs 
Answers 
3, Ravan, Bali, Manthra, Tarka, Ayodhya, Sugreev, Hanuman, 

Saket, Luv and Kush, Janak 

 

Upcoming Events 
1. Summer Bhakti Retreat 2012 at Welland Ontario 

Canada, Saturday, June 30 - Monday, July 2, 2012. 

2. Guru Purnima celebrations in Sadhana Mandir, 

Toronto, on July 3 from 7:00pm – 10pm 

3. 12 hr Sankeertan in Shri Kripalu Kunj Ashram, 2710 
Ashford Trail Drive, Houston, TX on Sat Aug 4, 2012 
from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm  

4. Labor Day Weekend Retreat at Radha Madhav Dham 
(Austin, TX), Sat 1st Sept 6:30 AM - Mon 3rd Sept 2012 
Noon 

5. New Year camp Sat Dec 29, 8:00 AM – Mon Dec 31 
Noon. 

6. 2013 New Year's 24hr Nam Sankeertan at Radha 
Madhav Dham (Austin, TX) which begins Noon, 
Monday, Dec 31 and continues through Noon on 
Tuesday, January 1 2013. 

Events in the past Quarter 
 

The Rajiv Gandhi Global Excellence Award (RGGEA) is given by 
Rajiv Gandhi Global Excellence Award foundation to those who 
have done exceptional work in their respective fields and have 
become the torch bearers of the country and the society. The 
award is granted in the memory of Rajiv Gandhi, India’s 
youngest Prime Minister who also played a key role in the 
Introduction of Computers in India. 
 
This year, Jagadguru Kripalu Chikitsalaya received the 
prestigious "Rajiv Gandhi Global Excellence Award 2012" on 
21st May 2012. The award was received by JKP's President Ms. 
Vishakha Tripathi, in recognition of the outstanding work the 
trust has been doing in: 
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 Running 2 charitable hospitals, providing 100% free of cost 
treatments, in rural areas of Mangarh (14th January, 2003) 
, Barsana (operational since 14th January, 2007) and 
Vrindaban (under construction, due to be operational by 
next year). Click for more details http://jkphospitals.org/  

 Running 3 schools, providing 100% free, from primary to 
university, education to girls in rural India. Click for more 
details http://jkpeducation.org/  

 

 
The foundation targets both national and international folks 

who make a significant difference towards the upliftment of 

society. This award recognizes the contribution that has already 

been made and encourages the recipients to continuously do 

better than before. This award also serves as an inspiration for 

others to do something for the common welfare of the society. 

All these philanthropic activities are not possible without your 

generous contribution. We whole heartedly, thank you for 

your liberal contributions. 

 

 

Festivals 

Best wishes for all upcoming festivals 

 

 Guru Purnima 3 July  

 Hariyali Teej 21 July  

 Naag Panchami 23 July  

 Raksha Bandhan 2 August  

 Shri Krishna Janmashtami 11 August  

 Shri Radha Ashtami 23 September  

Anant Chaudas 28 September 

 Dusshera 24 October  

 Sharat Purnima 29 October  

 

 
  

http://jkphospitals.org/
http://jkpeducation.org/
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Divya Sandesh is published once every 3 months. If you 

are interested in a free subscription, please write to us at: 

Shri Kripalu Kunj Ashram 
2710 Ashford Trail Drive Houston TX 77082 USA 

 
Or Call us At: (713) 344-1321 

Or Email Us At: divyasandesh97@gmail.com 
Or Register At: www.shrikripalukunj.org 

 

 

Happy Happy Happy 

Guru 

Purnima 
To  

All Devotees 

 

mailto:divyasandesh97@gmail.com
http://www.shrikripalukunj.org/

